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Thank you, Mr Chair. 

   

 

1  I have the honour to speak on behalf of the 10 Member States of the 

Association of Southeast Asian Nations (ASEAN) on Agenda Item 143: 

Improving the Financial Situation of the United Nations.  ASEAN aligns itself 

with the statement delivered by Guyana on behalf of the Group of 77 and China. 

  

 

2  ASEAN thanks Ms Catherine Pollard, Under-Secretary-General for 

Management Strategy, Policy and Compliance, for her presentation on 8 October 

and for the updates this afternoon.  

 

 

Mr Chair, 

 

3  As highlighted by the Secretary-General at the opening of the 

General Debate of the 75th Session of the General Assembly, the world is facing 

simultaneously ‘an epochal health crisis, the biggest economic calamity and job 

losses since the Great Depression’ – these are all threats to humanity and to 

achieving our Sustainable Development Goals.  The United Nations is now more 

relevant than ever.  ASEAN calls on all Member States to empower the Secretary-

General to implement our collective mandate and deliver concrete results by 

strengthening the financial situation of the United Nations. 

 

 

4  ASEAN is therefore concerned about the financial situation of the 

United Nations, especially the severe deficits in the regular budget.  This has been 



a problem year after year.  Despite lower expenditures as a result of COVID-19, 

the Organisation continues to face liquidity challenges, as highlighted in the letter 

from the Secretary-General on 31 August. It is untenable for Member States to 

allow the Organisation to delay its reimbursements to Troop and Police 


